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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday July 16, 2012
	May 21, 2012
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	      Booth, Steve
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
   Richardson, Heather
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Stocker, Bill

	
	      Dickerson, Josh
	     Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Sweeney, Dee

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Paquette, Pete
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Morin, Craig
	

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jernigan, Cindi
	
	


Guests:   

Meeting Called to Order at 6:33 pm by Stocker
Topic:
Meeting Minutes
Report: 
June Board minutes were reviewed. Motion made by Morin to approve. Second by Sweeney: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. July 3rd Special Board minutes were reviewed. Motion made by Morin to approve. Second by Richardson: motion carried by unanimous voice vote with Sweeney abstaining.
Topic:
Treasurer’s Report
Report: 
Sweeney reported that as of 6/30/12 our checking account balance was $54,713.44. There is an estimated $5,000 worth of expenses left to pay for the season. She is waiting for a large uniform order invoice, additional Referee fees and the final MYSA registration invoices. Sweeney added that she will be working on an actual vs. budget now that all the expenses and income are in QuickBooks except for July and items that we have not had an invoice for yet. Sweeney is purchasing a lockbox for the financial records and would like to see about buying two laptops or tablets. (One for the Registrar and one for the Treasurer) The laptops  would belong to the club. She also would be buying QuickBooks through Tec soup which is a discount software option for nonprofits. Board members were asked to look at laptop options that would need to house the Keeper Software and QuickBooks. Sweeney said she would also follow up with Booth to have the BYS budget posted on the website ASAP and possibly the profit and loss for the year ending in July after all expenses for the year are paid. A motion was made by Richardson to accept the Treasure’s Report. Second by Morin: motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Topic:
Fall Rec Report

Report:
Morin reported that the Fall Rec Soccer Committee met. It looks like our best option would be to hire a Fall Rec Coordinator. Fall Rec would be 12 sessions and most likely will be housed at the complex. After board discussion the payment set for Fall Rec Coordinator as a contract position would be $1,500. A job description was reviewed as recommended by the Fall Rec Committee. The position will be immediately posted on the website. A motion was made by Sweeny to accept the revised job description and set the payment at $1,500 for the contract position. Second by Richardson: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Topic:
August Annual Meeting Committee:

Report:
The Annual Meeting Committee is looking at a possible BBQ for the annual meeting. The date set is August 27th. They are looking at an outdoor location and setting the agenda. This would be a time to report our activities, report on the season from the coaches and give the membership a clear financial picture.
Topic:
Assignor Use for Friendly Games:

Discussion:
Dan Rogers, the club Assignor for Referees, emailed the club with a concern that Friendly games are occurring and that referees are being used without going through the official Assignor. He has also contacted MYSA about his issue. After discussion, the board consensus was that the use of Referees must go through the BYS Assignor. Stocker will contact the coaching committee for follow up. Coaches also are asked to let the Assignor know when game times are changed or cancelled.
Topic:
Indoor Facility
:

Report:
Stocker reported that Toward had spoken at a ISD 31 school board meeting. At this time ISD 31 is not giving a formal commitment for an indoor facility but is interested in seeing a plan with the facility located on the BHS campus. A possible source for funding the development of this plan could be Northwest Minnesota Foundation but BYS would need to come up with a 50% match. 
Topic:
Fundraiser Restaurant Cards
Discussion:
Motion made to confirm the decision of the board via email that proceeds from a fundraiser effort of Mi-Rancho-El Mariachi’s cards would be used for coaches training, stipends, or other coaching payment by Richardson. Second by Morin: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Topic:
Bemidji Blow-Out:

Report:
Paquette gave a report of the concession proceeds for the tournament. After expenses, concessions cleared $890.69. Perishable food was donated. There was an issue with alcohol being brought on the filed the afternoon of the adult games. Sweeney reported that we took in $1,266 in registration feeds during the actual tournament and Richardson noted that we had a net $4,417.40 online registration fees.   Next year’s dates for the Bemidji Blow Out were set for July 20th and 21st.
The August Annual Meeting will be held on August 27th at the Bemidji Waterfront Rotary Pavilion from 6:00-8:00 p.m.
 Motion:
Morin moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Paquette; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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